
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Monday  

March 14, 2016 
7:01 P.M. 

 

➢ Call to order 

 

o Mayor Jeroloman called to order the Public Hearing at 7:01 pm on March 14, 2016, at the South 

Blooming Grove Village Hall located at 811 State Route 208, within the Village of South 

Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

➢ Roll call 

 

The following persons were present:  

 

o Robert Jeroloman – Mayor  

o John Hickey – Deputy Mayor 

o James Mullany - Trustee 

o Dorine Sas – Trustee 

Absent -  

o James LoFranco- Trustee 

 

➢ Public Notice 

o The Village Clerk read the public notice wherein the Village Board of the Village of South 

Blooming Grove is considering a change in the Village Code to revise or replace Chapter 75 

regarding Residential Solicitation.  

➢ Public Comments 

 

o Victor Zammit – 29 Virginia Avenue explained that has a no solicitation sign on his property. 

o Vivian Orleen – 50 Mountain Road inquired about the wording of the code and what to place on a 

sign if this went into effect.  Attorney Lynch advised “No Solicitation” 

o Sarah Howell – 4 Hawks Nest inquired with the new wording in the code would the mailman still be 

able to come to her door.  Attorney Lynch advised that she could provide exceptions with a personal 

note and/or general statement. 

o Eric Vogelsberg – Prospect Road asked if a person violates the code/law would he call the police?   

o Tommy Beyer – 8 Sears Road suggested a consider sign regarding the code be placed at the entrance 

to the Village. 

➢ Boards’ Comments 

 

o None 
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➢ Mayor’s Comments 

o Mayor Jeroloman advised that the Village of Woodbury and Town of Woodbury were 

considering a similar change to their code. 

 

 

➢ Adjournment 

 

o Motion to close the public hearing by Trustee Sas, seconded by Deputy Mayor Hickey at  

7:13pm. 4 Ayes, 1 Absent.  

  

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 

Kerry Dougherty, Village Clerk 


